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Tammy welcomed the committee and led introductions around the room.  Provost Einhellig 

reminded the committee that HLC accreditation involves the entire University and asked the 

committee to consider the best ways to document results and make information available 

electronically for review.   

Tammy encouraged members to consider serving as an HLC peer reviewer as it is a great 

opportunity to learn about the process.  Tammy has now been through training and will serve as 

a team chair. 

Tammy summarized the HLC process for the committee: 

 There is an HLC site visit every ten years. 

 Every year we submit a financial report and enrollment data. 

 Separate permission is granted on a needed basis.  Examples:  Doctor of Physical 

 Therapy and Doctor of Nursing Practice. 

Bill Cheek added that the final report should be a self-assessment written in positive language.   

Accreditation is an on-going process.  The University should show how much it has changed and 

improved due to the process.  New this time around, all reporting will be on a website with PDF 

attachments for documentation and evidence (see link to Open Pathways document).  The report 

can be no more than 35,000 words.  Something to consider with this type of reporting is 

consistent naming and dating of documents across campus. 

It would be good for the committee to develop a process for the calendar year 2013 to solicit help 

from other committees and groups on campus with the collection of information and to think 

through processes for assistance.    

 



2005 Report and Summary Analysis 

Committee members noted the following key issues in the 2005 report:  diversity, complex fee 

resolution, state appropriations and financial security after those changes, assessment of the 

public affairs mission and articulation plans.   Tammy distributed a summary (attached).  

New Criteria and Core Components/Assumed Practices: 

For the remainder of 2012, each meeting will focus on the assumed practices and new criteria.  

Our goal is to document evidence we are aware of and to look for holes. 

Meeting schedule: 

 October 23 Assumed Practices 

 November 6 Criterions I and II 

 November 20 Criterions III and IV 

 December 4 Criterion V 

Open Pathway 

Open Pathway is one pathway option for institutions to earn reaffirmation of accreditation.  A 

quality project is required along with a preliminary report.   

QIP 

The Quality Initiative Project will focus on the Public Affairs mission and how to assess it.  A 

summer task force developed rubrics and the process for assessment.   Information about the QIP 

can be found on the HLC website under the Quality Initiative Project link.  It was noted that this 

assessment is strictly to evaluate the University and not individual professors nor departments. 

Multi-location report 

Please review for next meeting.  Are there issues we need to address and what evidence do we 

have at this time?   
























































